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RFB #24-0081 
ADULT DETENTION FACILITY LAUNDRY DRYER REPLACEMENTS AND BOILER REMOVAL 

 
 
December 12, 2024 
 
The following is to ensure that vendors have complete information prior to submitting a bid.  Here are some clarifications 
regarding the bid for Adult Detention Facility Laundry Dryer Replacements and Boiler Removal for Facilities 
Maintenance. 
 
Questions and/or statements of clarification are in bold font, and answers to specific questions are italicized. 
 
Clarification from the pre-bid meeting held on December 10, 2024. 
 
Under Section III. Scope of Work 
 
The current dryers are built into place with detention grade materials behind the sheetrock wall. Any alterations to the 
wall structure are expected to be repaired and will be reviewed due to security reasons before vendor or sub-
vendor covers the wall back with sheetrock. – Areas that need to be filled in due to gap issues must be filled using 
structural steel. Adult Detention Facility expects to be able to continue to provide laundry service during the 
project with the dryers that remain operational (currently two dryers are operational at this time) and flow 
seamlessly into the operation of the new dryers once installation is complete. **Access into the facility will be 
through a pit from the outside of the building utilizing a crane or boom into the boiler room.** Bidders shall include spec 
sheets on the new dryers and indicate how they will fit into the space when submitting a bid. Manufacturer dealers shall 
be located within Sedgwick County or a surrounding county to provide manufacturer support. 
 
Welding is permitted – must have a hot work permit. 
 
**There are two (2) access points  
The south entry has a removeable wall gaining access to the boiler room. Also the south entrance is where the boilers 
are located that we have asked to be removed as an optional bid.  
 
The north entrance has an exercise area attached that has a steel wall that will need to be removed to gain access. If 
utilizing this option at the end of the day the wall must be replaced.  
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Firms interested in submitting a bid, must respond with complete information and deliver on or before  
1:45 pm CST, December 24, 2024. Late bids will not be accepted and will not receive consideration for final award. 
 
“PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM ON THE BID RESPONSE PAGE.” 

 
Tammy Culley 
Purchasing Agent 
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